Town of Bergen Planning Board

Minutes of October 29th, 2015 
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Gary Fink, Norm Pawlak, Mark Gerhardy, Dominick Camelio, Kathi McLaughlin, Andrew Fink, Lou Romano and Randy Holbrook

Not Present: Bill Robinson

Also Present: Dave Mason, CEO; Randy Sheard, Richard Tandy and Vincent Viscardi

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink. A motion to approve the July 2015 minutes was made by Norm Pawlak, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried.

Sheard Subdivision.  Randy Sheard presented the board with plans to subdivide a parcel, located at 7451 Lake Road, into 3 parcels. Mr. Sheard formerly owned Sheards Gun Shop which is now closed. The first parcel will include the former gun shop, the second parcel will include the barn and metal pole barn and the third parcel is the farmland that backs up to Interstate 490. Mr. Sheard stated that there are farmers interested in the farmland but not the barns and/or shop located on the property. Board members discussed the classification for this subdivision as either minor or major. Since the property has been subdivided less than five times, it will be classified as a minor subdivision. Mr. Sheard was then asked about the easements on the property. He stated that there is one for the driveway between Fisher’s Service and the gun shop driveway, another one for the commercial driveways and one other for D.C. Long Inc. After reviewing the maps, board members noticed that the easements were not drawn on the maps. It was stated to Mr. Sheard that the final copies needed to have the easements located on them. This is required to avoid future conflict if the properties get sold. He also needs to have the septic systems drawn on the map as well as any wells located on the property. Due to the location on a state road, the subdivision will be reviewed by the County Planning Board. There will also be a Public Hearing. Mr. Sheard will have to submit the final drawings before any action can take place.
Old/New Business

● Due to the upcoming holidays, November’s meeting will be held on Thursday, November 19th and December’s meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 29th.

● Dave Mason stated that Triple OOO is planning a 50x70 ft. expansion off the back of their building and will present their plans to the Board in the near furture.

No further business was discussed. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried.

The meeting ended at 7:53 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

       Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

       Bill Walldruff, ZBA Chairman

